
                                                                                         ITEM #:___15__ 
DATE:    5-26-09   

 
 

COUNCIL ACTION FORM 
 

SUBJECT: FINAL COMPLETION OF WATER TREATMENT PLANT CLARIFIER 
PAINTING PROJECT 

 
BACKGROUND: 
 
On July 10, 2007, City Council awarded a contract to L&P Painting Company, Inc. in the 
amount of $114,549.00 for repainting of the 70-foot and 84-foot clarifiers at the Water 
Treatment Plant. 
 
All work under this contract was completed in accordance with the plans and 
specifications on April 22, 2009.  Four change orders were issued for this project in 
order to complete the project as originally intended, reducing the final contract amount 
to $111,810.98.  A copy of the Engineer’s Statement of Completion is attached. 
 
ALTERNATIVES: 
 
1. Accept completion and authorize final payment, in accordance with the contract, to 

L&P Painting Company, Inc. for the painting of the two Water Treatment Plant 
clarifiers. 

 
2. Do not accept completion of the Water Treatment Plant clarifier painting project at 

this time. 
 
MANAGER’S RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
 
Work for the Water Treatment Plant Clarifier Painting Project has been completed in 
accordance with the plans and specifications, and the project engineer has provided a 
Statement of Completion. 
 
Therefore, it is the recommendation of the City Manager that the City Council adopt 
Alternative No. 1, thereby accepting completion of this contract with L&P Painting 
Company, Inc. 
 



 
 
 
 

ENGINEER’S STATEMENT OF COMPLETION 
 

Water Treatment Plant Clarifier Painting Project 
Contract No. 2007-197 

 
 
 
Engineer:  Ames Water and Pollution Control Department 
 
Contractor: L & P Painting Company, Inc. 
 
I hereby state that the painting of two Water Treatment Plant clarifiers have been 
satisfactorily completed in general compliance with the terms, specifications, and 
stipulations of said contract. 
 
The work was completed on April 22, 2009. 
 
I further state that the total amount due to the contractor for fulfillment of said contract is 
$111,810.98. 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                      Date   May 14, 2009 
Christina Murphy, P.E. 
Assistant Director 
Water and Pollution Control Department 
 
 
 
 
                                                                      Date   May 14, 2009 
Matthew Hawes, E.I.T 
Environmental Engineer 
Water and Pollution Control Department 
 
 


